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Guild Meeting
Tuesday, May 10, 2023

9:00 am: Doors Open for Set-Up
(Note: Doors not open before 9:00)
9:30 am: Welcome & Check In​

Guild Meeting: 10:00 am-12:00 pm
St. Andrew's By-The-Sea United Methodist Church

2001 Calle Frontera, San Clemente

From Mary Mulcahey,
Guild President 2023-2024

We have come to the end of our year, so this
month’s meeting will include thanking the

outgoing board, welcoming the incoming board
and, of course, presenting Debbie with her

President’s Quilt. This month we wrap up 14 years
of great fun, great speakers, and great friendships

that we have been blessed to enjoy along the
way. At the same time, we set out on our 15th

year of this journey. How do I know this? 
Easy – granddaughter Cora, a charter member, turns 15 in June.

We have an outstanding lineup of speakers for the coming months,
which Jeanette Brooks will tell you all about next month.

So stay tuned to this station for further updates.

Parliamentarian - Mary Arter

Congratulations to Our New Officers
For the 2023-2024 Guild Year:

President—Mary Mulcahey



1st VP Programs—Jeanette Brooks

2nd VP membership—Kelly Counsellor and Carol Gobrogge

3rd VP Facilities—Charlotte Runyan

Secretary—Vivien Hawker

Treasurer—Nancy Ota

Be sure to attend the May Guild meeting and get to know them,

as well as the rest of the committee chairs.

April Workshop with Lauretta Crites

These quilters completed their bags in class!
Front Row: Debbie Myers, Michelle Howe, Maggie Bell, Sue Farmer-Quinn

Back Row: Jeanette Brooks, Sherri Peltier, Mary Arter, Monica Shafer,
Nancy Chiu, Suzette Blake, Sharon Scholfield

May Workshop Event

​Sewcial and Boutique Sew Day
Wednesday, May 10
9:30 AM to 3:30 PM

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church (Dana Point)

Description: Join your friends for sewing and socializing! Bring your sewing

machine or handwork and work on your current project. 

Or, join Sherri Peltier in making items for the November Fest Boutique. Focus

will be on making pillows. Bring a pillow top and Sherri will show you how to

finish it. (See further instructions in "Boutique" article.)



​We will provide tables, chairs, electrical outlets, cutting tables, and pressing

stations. Bring a bag lunch. Light refreshments will also be available.

Cost: There is no cost to attend the Sewcial.

June Workshop
Lyn Brown

Tall Ship Pilgrim
(Or a Halloween Pirate or

Ghost Ship)
Wednesday, June 14

9:30 AM to 3:30 PM
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church

​(Dana Point)

Description: Join us for an exhilarating day on the high seas! The Tall Ship Pilgrim
block is suitable for a Baltimore Album quilt, but this one has a secret…
​It is all fused! Learn great techniques for this quilt method of appliqué.
Lyn will teach her favorite tricks for keeping a hand appliqué look to
your fused blocks along with some wonderful info on how to control
your machine around those curves and points. And that border! Wait til
you see how easy it is! Have some fun and make it into a pirate ship or ghost
ship by changing up the sails and flag. The finished quilt is 33” square. 

Pattern: Included with the workshop
Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register.
Cost: The cost of the workshop is $25. Please make checks payable to Surfside
Quilters Guild.

July Workshop
Shelley Swanland

Plant Impressions: Leaf Prints on Paper and Fabric
Wednesday, July 12

9:30 AM to 3:30 PM, Gloria Dei Lutheran Church (Dana Point)



Description: 
Plant Impressions are prints of leaves on fabric or paper. The leaves are layered
with the paper and fabric, bound and boiled. The images left behind are created by
the tannins and dyes in the leaves. It is a fun process that produces unexpected
prints that can be used in a variety of ways. In this workshop we will make a batch of
leaf prints. The process will be explained and the students will layout leaves on
pieces of fabric and paper.
During the lunch break the batches will be boiled. After lunch we will unveil our
treasures. The students will experience the entire process. Each student will take
home a small batch of prints.
 
Pattern: No pattern required for the workshop, but Shelley has a separate pattern
available for $5
Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register. Shelley will provide
all the necessary equipment, paper, and fabric and most of the leaves.
Cost: The cost of the workshop is $25. Please make checks payable to Surfside
Quilters Guild.

Workshops - Mary Arter & Monica Shafer

To sign up for any workshop, email
Mary Arter at mearter@gmail.com
then send her a check.
Please make checks payable to Surfside
Quilters Guild (no abbreviations). For
more information, contact Mary.

April Workshop Raffle Winner:
Kelly Counseller

ELEVATOR AT GLORIA DEI CHURCH
If you park at the lower end of the parking lot, walk through the
garden maze. On the other side, below the old sanctuary, is an
elevator. It will take you (and your fabric and sewing machine)
upstairs just outside the Bankson Hall where Workshops and
Philanthropy are held.

Philanthropy - Linda Chiu & Nancy Pestal

mailto:mearter@gmail.com


We are searching for a room with
storage! We love the large room at

​Gloria Dei Lutheran Church, but we have no
storage space there. That means we need to
go to the storage place, load our vehicles,

drive to the venue, unload the vehicles. After
the meeting we must reload the vehicles
​and take everything back to storage. 

Whew !! It would be so nice to have a venue with some
storage….so we are searching.

Please think about us when you are out in the community.
We know that together we will find a great place!

Fabric Sales in April $105
.....................................................................

YOU are invited to participate in Philanthropy. 
Our group is for everyone who would like to work on quilts for the

community. We meet on the 3rd Wednesday each month at
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church in Dana Point. 

May 17 is our next sew day, from 9:30 to around 1:30. Please stop by for
any part of the day that you can, bring a sewing machine to do some sewing,

help sort fabric, find backs for finished tops, or just stop in to see what we
do there. If you haven’t been there yet, stop by it’s a great venue. If you need

extra light when you sew, please bring a small light.
.....................................................................

Quilt Deliveries in April
1 to Palisades Elementary for an auction

1 to Robin Free, a guild member in hospice care
25 to the San Clemente Women’s Club Military Baby Shower

Pillowcases: 405 have been donated this year!
Last month: 35 went to CHOC at Mission Viejo

40 to Orangewood Shelter
We appreciate all the help with sewing and cutting out pillow cases.



We will need:
Patriotic quilts (adult) for the Marine event in December.

(A nice donation of patriot fabric has been received.)
Lap sized quilts for the Meals on Wheels programs for next fall.

Kids quilts for the Ronald McDonald House at CHOC.
Teen quilts for the foster/youth shelters

Also, please let us know if you have ideas about any other group in the
community who might be interested in donated quilts.

Philanthropy Parade Photos
Now Located on Website:

https://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org/philanthropy.html

President's Quilt

THANK YOU!

Debbie’s President’s Quilt is nearly done. It looks great. I know she’ll love it! 
Thank you to:

Everybody who made a block for the top.
Nancy Ota and Jan Hirth for hand appliquéing the logo and lettering blocks.
Mary Freedman (hostess) and the quilt top assembly team.
Karen Hanway for machine stitching in the ditch around the blocks.
Quilt bee hostesses Monica Shafer, Maggie Bell, and Charlotte Runyan and
everybody who added hand quilting to the quilt.
Holly Betz for adding the binding and hanging sleeve.
Tania Owens for machine embroidery.

This is a great gift to thank Debbie for her year as president. Enjoy these “sneak
peek” photos, and be sure to attend the May Guild meeting to see the big reveal!

Surfside Quilt Retreat - Michelle Howe

​Vinã de Lestonnac

https://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org/philanthropy.html


Retreat Center
Temecula

2023 Surfside Retreat
June 12-15, 2023

Monday - Thursday

There is still time to join the fun!

At the April 11, 2023, Guild meeting we started accepting applications for the
retreat. We still have room if you want to join us.

Final payment is due by the May 9th Guild meeting.
Check payable to Surfside Quilters Guild.

If you are unable to make the May Guild meeting, please send your final payment to:
Michelle Howe 15316 Nantes Circle Irvine, CA 92604

Guild members have an opportunity to spend three nights and four days at the
relaxing Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Center in Temecula. The dates are Monday,

June 12 to Thursday, June 15. Check-in is 10 am and check-out is 12:30 pm
You can also choose to stay two nights and three days.

The retreat center provides a large sewing room with enough tables to comfortably
seat 25 people. You can work on your own projects and stay up as late as you want.

All meals and lodging are included in the cost of the retreat. Prices are as follows:
4 Days & 3 Nights:

Double Occupancy $445
Single Occupancy $595

3 Days & 2 Nights
Double Occupancy $304
Single Occupancy $404

Triple occupancy is not available at this time.

If you do not have a roommate in mind, but want to share a room, we can try to
match you with someone who also might be looking for a roommate.

If you have any questions, please contact Michelle Howe. mhowe93@gmail.com

Click here for the Retreat Form: SQG Retreat Form

Membership - Janis Toman

April Guild Meeting

mailto:mhowe93@gmail.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/2f2e2ad1701/00b15866-e711-4c27-b5e2-dbac3aed3ea0.pdf


We had 90 members present at the April Guild
meeting. Five guests also joined us along with
6 new members for a total of 101 attendees.
Our guild membership is currently 184 .

Door Prize Winners: Dave Dutcher, Rose Ann Kelly

Bus Trip to Long Beach Quilt Festival

Elizabeth Geer
​Deanna Garcia

Tour & Song Leaders

INTERNATIONAL QUILT FESTIVAL
Friday, July 7, 2023

BUS TRIP TO LONG BEACH

Mark your calendars and save your
bucks! We're goin' on a bus trip to the

International Quilt Festival at the
​Long Beach Convention Center. 

The Festival runs from July 6-8, and we
are going on Friday, July 7th.

Signups will be at the May 9th meeting, and the
price will hopefully be $50 again. At this time
we have not received a final cost of the bus. 

Deanna Garcia will be at the "Bus Trip" table to
sign you up. Full payment saves your place. 

There will be 56 places available.
 
More information will follow so save the date of
Friday, July 7th, for another fun-filled bus
trip. There will be prizes, songs and good cheer as usual. 
​ 
For more information contact Elizabeth Geer at 949-581-3181
or elizamusic@aol.com. See you there!

https://www.quilts.com/quilt-festival/quilt-festival-long-beach

From the Editor: Did you know when you see this color in the
newsletter, you can click on it and go right to the document,
email, or website?

November Fest - Susan Ritschel

mailto:elizamusic@aol.com.
https://www.quilts.com/quilt-festival/quilt-festival-long-beach/


Chair - Susan Ritschel
Let’s make this year’s November Fest the most successful ever!

Put November 14 on your calendar and learn how you can help make
our biggest fundraising event of the year a success.

Opportunities to contribute include donating a quilt for the auction,
an opportunity basket for the raffle, making items to sell at the boutique,

or volunteering your time to help with the event.
Sign-up sheets will be available at each regular meeting at the

November Fest table, so please stop by!

Raffle Baskets – Elizabeth Geer
Thank you to our members who have already graciously agreed to donate
a basket for the November Fest opportunity raffle. If you would like to
donate a basket, please visit the November Fest table at the next General
meeting or email Susan Ritschel at ritschel1@cox.net or text at
949-683-7677.

Our goal is to have 25-30 fun and unique baskets to offer for the event,
and with your help I know we can reach this goal!

So far we have commitments for a “Knitting” basket, a “Barking
Basket/Dog” themed basket and a “Teatime” basket. We will also be
putting together a “Shop Til You Drop” basket with gift cards you can
either donate or make a monetary contribution towards and we will
purchase.

Be creative!! In the past we’ve had baskets with the following themes,
but feel free to come up with your own! Past themes include:

Christmas Splendors - Everything Hawaiian - By the Seashore
Garden Festive - All About Chocolate - Fall into Fall - Batiks Galore Needle

Arts - Sashiko - Everything Red - All Holidays
Patriotic: Red, White & Blue - Spaghetti Dinner - Smooth As Silk

Quilt Auction – Vickie Janis and Nancy Northrup
Thank you to our generous members who have already signed up to
donate a quilt for the auction! It’s still early in the year, but not too early
to start working on a quilt or special wall hanging or pillow top to include
in the auction.
For questions, or to sign up to donate please contact Vickie at
2010vickie@gmail.com, or Nancy at nancynorthrup5@gmail.com.
We will also have a sign-up sheet at the November Fest table at our

http://ritschel1@cox.net/
http://2010vickie@gmail.com/
http://nancynorthrup5@gmail.com/


monthly meetings.   

November Fest Boutique
Sherri Peltier, Chair

In May, we have two meeting dates since we don’t have a workshop. 
I plan on making pillows for both days:

May 10 (the day after Guild meeting) and the following week with the
Philanthropy gals on May 17. Our pillows will be 20 inches square
so you can start planning ahead. We will do a zipper back which

will require a 24 inch zipper and for the pillow backing, 24 inches of fabric
by width of fabric. Both days we will work on constructing both the front
and back of a pillow. I will demonstrate putting in a zipper multiple times

so come when times are convenient for you. Bring your ideas and any
fabric you want to use to make your project.

In June, Deanne Meidell and Holly Betz will take over our work day.
Deanne will demonstrate using fabric and Mod Podge to cover flower
pots. Holly Betz will demonstrate covering glass plates with a similar
technique. I’m very excited about this. It’s something I have always
wanted to do. More info to follow as time gets closer.

In July, Julie Kemmerer, one of our newest members will take over our
workshop with ideas for Christmas ornaments and stocking stuffers. She
is the nicest person you will ever meet. She is kind and sweet, Surfside is
so lucky, as am I, as she is helping me immensely with the Boutique.

In August, Elizabeth Geer, will lead our workshop with great ideas to
make for our pets: toys, leashes, scarves, etc. which were great sellers
at our last Boutique.

Starting in May, either Julie or I will sit with Susan at the
November Fest table to pass out any patterns or kits we have

available and take any suggestions you have for us. 
We will have patriotic table topper kits to pass out. 

You can also turn in anything you have made. 
Each month I will have a small show and tell with items turned in.

Boutique Projects for November Fest

Holiday Braid
​Table Runner

For instructions, click here:
Text Link

Or the pattern may be found in
"Quilting Resources" on the
Surfside website.

Mary's Easy Runner

https://files.constantcontact.com/2f2e2ad1701/1d3559a8-260e-4a07-9771-937a1c0426d8.docx


For instructions, click here:
Text Link

Or the pattern may be found in
"Quilting Resources" on the
Surfside website.

Placemat and table runner instructions on our SQG website:
https://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org/quilting-resources.html

BLOCK OF THE MONTH
Holly Betz & Judy Kamman

 
Thank you for joining us this year on our Block
of the Month journey. It will be great
to see your quilts at the meeting in May.

Hospitality - Jaine Culbertson

Pretty butter "palette"

Nancy Ota was the winner of the Hospitality Door Prize at the
April Guild meeting.

2023 Surfside Challenge - Jan

“How Sweet It Is”

Join the “sweet” ride! Challenge yourself to
show how sweet you feel about something or

somebody! If nothing sweet appeals to you, just
make an entry with another theme. There are
13 kits left for purchase for $20 which includes

https://files.constantcontact.com/2f2e2ad1701/a4c35e37-6ea3-4a90-8993-4531bda1f33a.pdf
https://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org/quilting-resources.html


three fat quarters of Hoffman fabrics as well as
a “sweet” charm and a Sweetart to get you
started. Your entry can be a quilt, a pillow,

a table runner, a 12” x 12” hot pad, or
something original you’ve created. Your entry

isn’t due until the July SQG meeting so you have
plenty of time.

Sweet dreams as you sew!

The Rules

Challenge entries can be a wall-sized quilt, garment, or

decorative item.

The perimeter of a quilt entry MUST measure at least 48” but may not exceed 144.”

You must use the equivalent of a 4x4 inch piece of one challenge fabric of your choice

and a 2x2 inch piece of each of the remaining challenge fabrics, visible on the front of

your entry excluding the binding.

You may add as many other fabrics and/or embellishments to your entry as you wish.

The “Sweet” charm included in the kit must be sewn on the front of your entry.

Original designs are not a requirement.

All entries must have a label on the back: Title of the Entry and Name of the Maker.

Sleeves are not required as quilts will be pinned for display.

Submission of the challenge entry gives permission for the entry to be photographed

and for that photograph to be included in the newsletter and/or other medium.

 

Ribbons will be awarded for such categories as: 
Best Interpretation of the Theme - Best Original Design

Best Use of a Traditional block - Best Non-quilt Entry

Best Use of Challenge Fabrics - Best Use of Embellishments

Best Hand Applique - Best Machine Applique

Best Hand Quilting - Best Machine Quilting by entrant

Most Humorous - Hoffman’s Choice - Viewer’s Choice

The Deadline

        All challenge entries will be due by the July 11, 2023 meeting.

 

Judging and Awards

        All entries will be judged prior to the August 8 meeting for special awards. Entries will

also be judged for a Viewer’s Choice award of $100 at the August meeting.

Questions:



        Jan Hirth: (949) 363-0533 or email Janhirth@cox.net

              

Monthly Mini - Katy Lillie

The April Monthly Mini was won by Pam Hadfield.

May Monthly Mini

April Showers bring . . . May Flowers!
This 23” square wall hanging was originally made by Chris Huben for BCQG‘s
Monthly Mini in 2003! Jane Culbertson won it and after enjoying it for 20 years,
has generously donated it to our Monthly Mini so someone else can enjoy it.

Thank you to both Chris & Jane.

Show & Tell - Angela Miller & Hiroko Moriwaki

The month we celebrate one president’s successful year of guiding our
guild and welcome the next brave person leading us into our 15th year.

Have you made a group quilt, has a group made you a quilt?
Have you made a Round-Robin quilt or a block exchange quilt?

We’d love to see them!
We enjoy all your new projects, of course. Your quilt friends like to see

what you’ve been up to also. Grab your quilts and share them this month!

mailto:Janhirth@cox.net


Show and Tell - April

Mary Mulcahey
Christmas Wreath Pillow

from a class with our speaker,
Lauretta Crites. Charlotte Runyan

Memory Tie Quilt
My neighbor gave me her

husband's ties. I made 2 quilts
from the ties as a memory for her.

Charlotte Runyan
Second Memory Tie Quilt

Charlotte Runyan
Vicki's Quilt

This quilt was made by my friend,
Vicki, who lives in South Carolina.

She had Vivien quilt it for her.



Pam Hadfield
Prismatic Star

Surfside Workshop
Judy Niemeyer pattern

Karen Hanway
Deer Park Garden

​Dora Cary's "Only One" fabric
pattern

As she did, I arranged color
diagonally. Then I free-motion

quilted it diagonally. I'll never do
that again on the long arm.

Johanna Gibson
Stepping Stones by Judy

Niemeyer
This is a finally finished UFO.

I had the pattern for at
least 15 years.

Michelle Howe
Counting Sheep

This was a challenge for Flying Geese
Quilters Guild.

The theme was "Free to Fly."



Holly Betz
Garden Song

I made this in an appliqué class at Tall
Mouse in 2004 with Beach Cities

Quilters Guild. These are the smallest
stems and yoyo flowers I've ever

attempted. I added some embroidery
as an embellishment.

Holly Betz
Transformed

My great-nephew, Orion, is into
Transformers so I used black
and reds. The pattern was

taken from a Pinterest photo.
Vivien did a great design with

wool batting to keep him warm
in Pennsylvania.

Monica Shafer
Teeny Houses

At QuiltCon I learned a novel way
of tying quilts using wool threads
to felt little pom poms with the

thread tails. Fun!
Nancy Ota

Blooming Together
From Claudia Redfern's group

celebration of National Quilt Day
(2012) when quilters make

multiples of different block designs
to share using the same

background fabric. This quilt was
shown at Road to CA in 2016.
It won Judge's Choice from

Sue Nickels at Pacific International
Quilt Festival.



Dave and Peggy Dutcher
Easter Items

Diane Healey
Birdhouse Friends

Made for Flying Geese Quilters Guild
Challenge, "Free to Fly."

There were 3 fabrics and a piece of organza
to be used. I was inspired by a painting by

Phyllis Vaughn.

Label on back of
Birdhouse Friends



Vivien Hawker
Baby Quilts for My Granddaughter

(above)

Alphabet Log Cabin: Stacy lest Hsu
Savannah Cozy Quilt: Jessee
Maloney
(Left)

Pippa's Quilt with Liberty of London
fabric.

Cathie Opila
My Favorite Earrings

I took this Hissyfitz class last
year in Tennessee. My first big
fusible appliqué project. I also

did trapunto work on it.

Janis Toman
Flower Quilt

I bought this pattern quite a few years
ago and made it several years later. It
is raw edge appliqué with lots of free

hand quilting done on it.



Jan Hirth
I made this table runner for Beach Cities Quilters Guild for their June
Monthly Mini. I made several of these years ago and couldn't find the

pattern, so I traced the curve of the blue from my runner. The red and
white strips are 2.5 inches. It is machine quilted in the ditch and around

the stars.

Jan Hirth
I made this totally English paper pieced

butterfly quilt totally by hand. I was totally
over paper piecing when I was done.

I got the laser cut paper piecing set through
Lillyella Stitchery. I chose the rainbow fabric

for the background.

Back of Jan's quilt.

Surfside Quilters Guild Board Meetings

On April 18, a joint meeting of the outgoing board and the incoming
board was held so information could be transferred smoothly for the
2023-2024 guild year. As is tradition, the outgoing board members
provided a pot-luck lunch which was enjoyed by all!
A special request was made of Mary Harrigan for the recipe for her
breakfast casserole. Click here for the recipe.

We don't always have food, but everyone is always welcome to
attend the board meetings:

3rd Tuesday of each month at 10:00 am
Seaside Villas Clubhouse in Dana Point.

https://files.constantcontact.com/2f2e2ad1701/b60de8a1-5a43-43ee-a70b-9c4e6bbc7906.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/2f2e2ad1701/b60de8a1-5a43-43ee-a70b-9c4e6bbc7906.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/2f2e2ad1701/b60de8a1-5a43-43ee-a70b-9c4e6bbc7906.pdf


Parking near the clubhouse is limited—see the map below for remote
parking. 

Sunshine & Shadows - Mary Harrigan

Robin Free has entered hospice care in her son's home.
She can have visitors, but visitors should call in advance.

PHD - "Projects Happily Done"

PHD, "Projects Happily Done," is an open friendship group meeting the 4th
Friday of the month, January thru October each year. We share our projects,
ideas and questions. Bring your list of 9 projects and you'll be encouraged,
supported, and enticed into finishing one project a month. Call Sheri Hill for
more information.

FOR SALE

​Babylock Crown Jewel for Sale by Mary Mulcahey

Mary Mulcahey wants to sell a Babylock Crown Jewel 18" Long-Arm
with Quilt Motion for $5000. Email her at mmul19@aol.com

HAPPY MAY BIRTHDAY!

Michelle Howe - 3
Cathy Pilliod - 4
Marcia Kuehl - 5
Patrice Badir - 8
Judy Burrell - 8



Jan Hirth - 9
Jeanette Brooks - 10
Margaret Shea - 11
Mary Harrigan - 12
Sherry Smith - 15
Maggie Bell - 16
Donna Cox - 17
Patty Mayer - 21
Janis Toman - 24
Bridgette Callahan 27
Sandi Eggiman - 30

OUT AND ABOUT IN THE QUILTING WORLD

Beach Cities Fabric Sale

May 6, 2023, Saturday
10 am to noon

Norman P. Murray Senior Center
24932 Veterans Way

Mission Viejo, CA

Quilts in the Garden!
​Saturday, May 6

10 am to 3 pm
Kiwanis Land Park -- 9840 Larson Ave, Garden Grove

http://orangecountyquiltersguild.com/pages/calendar/annual-events.php

Global Quilt Connection
Note: Times are listed for Eastern Time Zone

California time: 12:00 noon - 3:00 pm

http://www.kiwanisland.com/kiwanisland.html
http://orangecountyquiltersguild.com/pages/calendar/annual-events.php


For Museum hours and Entry Fees:
https://pasadenahistory.org/visit/

Pasadena Museum of
History

March 8 - September 10

Community Stitches: Quilt Designs and
Stories features more than 60 quilts

representing over 180 years of
quilt-making in America.

https://pasadenahistory.org/visit/


470 W. Walnut St. Pasadena, CA

Long Beach 2023 Festival - July 6-8

Quilt Festival Long Beach
July 6-8, 2023

Long Beach Convention Center
Quilt Festival will feature shopping booths,

hundreds of antique and contemporary quilts on
display, and classes from top teachers.

(See article about the Surfside Bus Trip.)

https://www.quilts.com/quilt-festival/quilt-festival-long-beach

Farther afield...

Chula Vista Quilters Guild - Quilt Show May 12-13
http://www.chulavistaquiltersguild.com/quiltshow.html

Antelope Valley: Festival of Quilts May 20-21
http://www.avqa.org

"Gateway to Yosemite" Quilt Show
https://www.sierramountainquilters.org

Treasurer's Report - Jeanette Brooks

https://www.quilts.com/quilt-festival/quilt-festival-long-beach/
http://www.chulavistaquiltersguild.com/quiltshow.html
http://www.avqa.org
https://www.sierramountainquilters.org


​2023-2024 Guild Officers and Committees

EXECUTIVE BOARD:



President - Mary Mulcahey
1st VP Programs - Jeanette Brooks
2nd VP Membership - Kelly Counseller, Carol Gobrogge
3rd VP Facilities - Charlotte Runyan
Secretary - Vivien Hawker
Treasurer - Nancy Ota
Parliamentarian - Debbie Myers

STANDING COMMITTEES:
Block of the Month - Mary Arter
Hospitality - Jaine Culbertson
Monthly Mini - Katy Lillie
Newsletter Editor - Deanne Meidell
Newsletter Proofing - Sharon Whelan
November Fest - Susan Ritschel
Philanthropy - Linda Chiu, Nancy Pestal
Publicity/Sponsors - Sharon Whelan
SCCQG Representative - Del Thomas
Show & Tell - Angela Miller, Hiroko Moriwaki
Sunshine & Shadows - Denise Riley
Volunteer Coordinator - Pam Hadfield
Welcoming/Friendship - Denise Riley
Workshops - Mary Arter, Monica Shafer

SPECIAL COMMITTEES:
Bus Trips - Elizabeth Geer, Deanna Garcia
Compliance Officer
IT Maintenance - Sandy Scott
Let’s Get to Know
Magazine Recycling - Laura Miller
Photography - Del Thomas
Retreat - Michelle Howe
Web Mailing - Michelle Howe

The Surfside Quilters Guild, a 501(c)(3) corporation was established March 2009 to promote quilting and fiber arts in

the South Orange County area. The Guild offers the opportunity to share experiences with other quilters in an

atmosphere of fellowship as well as to enhance the knowledge and skills of its membership. Newsletters are

distributed via the internet. Meetings are the second Tuesday of the Month. Dues are $40 annually for the

membership year from May 1st through April 30th. Guests are always welcome for a donation of $5. Membership and

Volunteer forms are available on our website.

Publicity and Sponsors - Sharon Whelan

​Find current information
about Guild activities on
Facebook and The Patch.



Thank You To Our Sponsors

Welcome to our new sponsor...Cookie Co.



Meeting location: St. Andrew's by the Sea UMC, 2001 Calle Frontera,
San Clemente. Map above.
Exit I-5 at Pico, go north, turn left on Calle Frontera, travel up the hill,
turn left at the first driveway to reach the church parking lot. Meeting is
in the building labeled "Office" at the back of the lot.

Surfside Quilters Guild

Guild meetings are held the second Tuesday of each month.
For more information visit our website.

http://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org

http://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org

